
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

March 29, 2019

Andrea E. White, Esq.
Counsel, Abbeville County School District
White & Story, LLC
P.O. Box 7036

Columbia, SC 29204

Dear Ms. White:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section. The

request letter reads as follows:

This firm serves as general counsel to the Abbeville County School

District ("the District"). At its meeting on January 22, 2019, the District's Board

of Trustees ("the Board") voted to authorize me to seek an opinion from your

office as to the District's obligations based on the facts set forth below.

Pursuant to Act 755 of 1988, the Board, as the local governing body of the

District, is authorized to "levy annually upon all taxable property in the District a

tax in order to meet the cost of operating and maintaining the district during each

fiscal year." Act 755 continues to state that, if the budget adopted by the Board for
a fiscal year requires the imposition of operational millage in excess of that
imposed for the preceding fiscal year, the millage is to be approved by the
Abbeville County Council, with the Abbeville County Auditor having the
responsibility to "levy millage necessary to raise sufficient ad valorem taxes to

defray the costs of the District's budget."

In 1997, the General Assembly passed Act 138, codified in SC Code Ann.

§ 6-1-300, et seq.. which places a limit on a local governing body's ability to
increase millage for general operating purposes from the amount imposed in the
prior year. Specifically, § 6-1-320(A)(1) sets forth the formula a governing body
must use when calculating increases in the millage rate on a year to year basis.
However, for years in which the property being taxed has been reassessed, the
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